# BIRTHS & DEATHS CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

#### BORN

BRYSON - Jim and Robin happily announce the safe arrival of a baby girl, Laura Victoria, weighing 6 lbs. 14 oz. on February 17, 1997 at the Royal Victoria Hospital. Sister to Sarah, Jason and Jessica. Proud Grandmothers are Mrs. Dorothy Wright and Mrs. Ruth Bryson of Ormstown.

#### DIED

COCKERLINE, Louise - Died March 4, 1997 aged 75 years, 10 months. Sadly missed by sisters Janet (Arnold) and Laura (Barbe), nieces and nephews, grand nieces and nephews and 1 great grand niece and nephew. Predeceased by her sister the late Alma Fraser. Funeral service was held Saturday, March 8, 1997 at 2 p.m. in Lacolle United Church.

CORBIN, Miss Natalie - In Valleyfield, on February 28, 1997, at the age of 27, died Miss Natalie Corbin, daughter of Christine McAleer Deglaire and Jean-Claude Deglaire and of Richard Corbin, She leaves to mourn her brother Richard Jr. (Natacha Desnoyers), her baby nephew Tristan Corbin, her little friends Marco and Cathy Legros, grandparents, uncles, aunts, cousins and friends. Funeral was held on Monday, March 3 in St. Augustin Parish Church. Interment in the Valleyfield Cemetery. Arrangements by J.A. Larin Funeral Home.

## **CARD OF THANKS**

The family of the late Billy Greig wish to thank relatives, friends and neighbours for their expression of sympathy. Thank you for the flowers cards, calls, donations, visitations and funeral attendance. We also wish to thank the staff of the Ormstown Centre d'Accueil and the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care given to Billy. A special thank you to Rev. John McPhadden, Father Yves Beaulieu and the ladies of the Presbyterian Church. Please consider these acknowledgments as personal.

Madeleine Robert & Michelle Greig

### **CARD OF THANKS**

I wish to thank the Ambulance Attendants, the doctors and staff of the Valleyfield Hospital and the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care while I was a patient. Special thanks to my family and friends for the many telephone calls, cards, visits, flowers and gifts. Please accept this as a personal thank you.

Sincerely Virginia M. Faloon

The family of the late Madeline Coffey wish to express our sincere thanks to our relatives and friends for visits, cards, flowers, masses and donations. Your support and words of sympathy were greatly appreciated.

I would like to thank Dr. Vandor, nurses and staff on the Third floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care, concern and support I received while a patient there. I would also like to extend a special thanks to family, friends and neighbors for the care, concern, support and help given to myself and the children at the time of Don's accident. A sincere thanks to all.

Don, Gayle and family

Many thanks to my friends and family who visited, sent cards and thought of me while I was in the hospital. Also thank-you to the doctors, nurses and staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital.

Jim Morison

40 th Surprise
Birthday party

Carol Warner
Saturday, March 29
8 p.m.

Old Convent, Hemmingford Best wishes only!